
TGIF 9/27/24

A special thanks to everyone who helped with our annual Color Run. It was a great success
thanks to the many volunteers both families and staff who attended. A special shout out to
Jennifer Kidd and her team for their tremendous effort making it all work out!!

A reminder that today is the deadline for our 8th graders to register for the Washington DC trip.
We will begin meeting with those students in the next few weeks to talk about our next steps.

If you receive a letter in the mail from HJS in regards to conference night, please call Kelly
Stevens at 513-777-2258 to schedule a conference. Those nights are October 3rd, October
24th, and November 7th.

Title I School

Hopewell Junior School is a building served under Title I. Federal funding is used to
supplement reading and/or math instruction in grades 7-8.

Parents/guardians have the right to know about the teaching qualifications of the child’s
classroom teacher in a school receiving Title I funds. The federal Every Student
Succeeds Act (ESSA) requires that any school district receiving Title I funds must notify
parents of each student attending any school receiving Title I funds that they may
request, and the district will provide the parents on request (and in a timely manner),
information regarding the professional qualifications of the student’s classroom
teachers, including at a minimum, the following:

I. Whether the teacher has met State qualification and licensing criteria
for the grade levels and subject areas in which the teacher provides
instruction;

II. Whether the teacher is teaching under emergency or other
provisional status through which State qualification or licensing criteria
have been waived;

III. Whether the teacher is teaching in the field of discipline of the
certification of the teacher; and

IV. Whether your child is provided services by paraprofessionals and, if
so, their qualifications.

All inquiries should be sent to Jeff Rouff, the building principal.



Stay dry and safe this weekend!!

Jeff


